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                                            TOWN OF NEWBURGH                   

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
 

PROJECT:    HADID CLEARING & GRADING APPLICATION-34 SUSAN DR.  
PROJECT NO.:   21-10 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 46, BLOCK 5, LOT 21 
REVIEW DATE:   30 APRIL 2021 
MEETING DATE:   6 MAY 2021 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE:   ENGINEERING & SURVEYING PROPERTIES 
 
 

1. The project narrative identifies the project as a site plan however a review of the application 
identifies that it is before the Board for a Clearing & Grading Application under Chapter 83 of 
the Zoning Code.  Site plan approval is issued for residential lots.  Clearing & Grading 
Applications should be applied for and submitted to the Building Department for referral to the 
Planning Board. 
 

2. It is unclear if the subsurface sanitary sewer disposal system has been constructed. Has leech 
field been constructed or is this a proposed leech field as indicated on the plans. 
 

3. A profile of the sanitary sewer disposal system should be provided indicating the slope of the 
pipe between the septic system and the proposed leech fields. 
 

4. The grading identifies an encroachment on the northern property line onto Lands now or 
formerly Schuyler. Grading appears to significantly impact the view from the property to the 
south .  
 

5. The source of the fill material should be identified.  Information pertaining to the placement of 
the fill, including compaction should be identified. 
 

6. The slope identified to the rear of the property is approximately a one on one slope. I the fill is 
allowed to remain long term stability of that slope should be evaluated with a report prepared 
by a Geotechnical Design Professional.  Similar comments to slopes on neighboring 
properties.  The slope to the southern part of the property should also be addressed.  It is 
requested the Applicants representative submit photographs of the fill material to evaluate 
impacts to adjoining properties. 
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7. The plans should address access for construction of the subsurface sanitary sewer disposal 
system. 
 

8. The Applicants are requested to confirm that the structure is a three bedroom residence based 
on the septic design schedule. 
 

9. The volume of fill placed on the site should be identified. 
 

10. A review of the google earth mapping identifies significant volume of fill having been placed 
prior to this application.   
 

11. The proposed and/or existing grading appears to have substantially exceeded the quantity of 
fill which would require a Clearing & Grading Permit.  Section 183-8 E(3) “filling which exceeds 
a total of 3,000 cubic yards of material within any one parcel or any one subdivision excluding 
proposed public roads”.  This section requires Planning Board approval as well as a Public 
Hearing be held for the clearing & grading. 
 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 


























































